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GHRA – Meeting

Date : 

1st October 2011.   11.30am Start (Finish 12.15pm)

Venue :
Village Hall


Minutes

John Poulten – Chairman

Paul Withams - Secretary
Denys and Lindi Strich - Treasurer

John Poulten welcomed everyone and apologised for any confusion in start time, as the latest edition of the Village Voice had published  a start time an hour earlier than the scheduled ( & previously advertised) time of 11.30am.
Item 1 - Apologies for absence

Karen Withams, Judith & Brian Little, Sandra Mooney, Don Marven, Malcolm Graham, Sylvia Nicoll, Robert Bucke, Chris Keston, Charmian Goundry, 
Item 2 - Mins from the AGM (May 28th 2011), were approved.

Item 3 - Matters arising from the last meeting :

· An update had already been provided by John Poulten in the latest edition of Village Voice (published this week).
· No one had any related questions to ask.    
Item 4 - PCSO report : 

Sgt Pete Gerrard provided a summary of activity since 1st June (to date) : -

· Only 4 items in total, which he commented went to prove what a safe and pleasant place Great Holland was to live.

· 2 of the 4 items were of a domestic nature.
· Another related to a motor theft, where a wheel arch of a vehicle was stolen.
Cold Calling :
· Sgt Gerrard reminded residents to be firm with unwanted Cold Calls, adding that residents always have the option of simply closing the door should a caller / sales person persist. 
· The best mantra is that "If it's too good to be true, it probably is ! "
· Anything suspicious should be reported to the PCSO on 07850 631017 or if urgent, dial 999
· John  Poulten advised the Group that through the efforts of Angela Graham and her daughter, Church Lane has applied to ECC  to become a No Cold Calling ‘zone’.  This requires unanimous agreement of residents before an application can be made.

Speeding:
· Sgt Gerrard is in the process of reviewing proposed locations for Community Speed Watch – to ensure they are safe.  
He advised that whilst Little Clacton rd was not safe enough to allow officers to mount a speed trap (due to the need to stop vehicles), it was likely that the watch and observe nature of Community Speed Watch would be permissible.

Police Resources :
· Sgt Gerrard advised that a number of resources had been stretched / re-deployed to support Policing of the London riots and more recently to Crays Hill in Basildon.
He also advised that due to the need to reduce cost, Walton Police Station would no longer be open to the public.  It would, however, remain a base for Police and PCSO patrols.
Item 5 - Treasurers report 
· Denys advised that the Village Design Statement /Parish Plan group had voted to donate the unspent budget of £516.38 to the GHRA.

· Thanks were given to the VDS / PP Group for producing not only a first class document, but for delivering it under budget.
· Funds held by the Association total £2,681.06 

Item 6 – Planning

58 Bed Dementia home:

· The work undertaken to date is classified as Exploratory works (including the laying of a hard standing).

· In line with planning permission, certain road works must be completed before construction starts on site.

Local Listing / Local Development Framework :

TDC has put this on the back-burner, pending clarification of policy from central government.

Item 10 – AOB

Kirby Residents Association :

· John advised that the Chairman of the Kirby Residents Association had contacted him asking whether GHRA would support them in their campaign to retain the footpath if / when  the sea wall is breached.

The meeting voted in favour of support – with a point made that Footpaths should be preserved wherever possible.

Village Hall : Cleaning. October 29th (from 10am)

· The meeting was reminded that the annual Village Hall clean-up would be taking place on October 29th  

· It is a community supported Wash & Brush up for the hall.  Even an hour would be appreciated  – and excellent refreshments will be made available (free of charge).

 Hedge Trimming :
· John advised that through Robert Bucke’s hard work the hedges bordering footpaths in Main Road  had been trimmed.  Whilst this is felt to be the responsibility of ECC, the work was undertaken by TDC. 

· Robert is in the process of confirming who is responsible for the work – making request / escalation simpler next year.

· A resident made the point that whilst appreciated, TDC rarely clear away cuttings from work completed (whether it is hedge or grass cuttings.)

· Robert has also arranged for the lay-by in Holland Marshes to be cleared of rubbish / fly-tipping.
· If anyone spots a fly-tipper at weekends  Residents are encouraged to contact the Police should they witness fly-tipping. The police can then contact TDC / ECC as appropriate
New GHRA Chairman & Secretary required :
· John advised the meeting that neither he nor Paul Withams would be standing for re-election in May 2012.  

· Residents were requested to offer their services in readiness for the transition – lest the GHRA be left in a period of interregnum.

Christmas Social :
After last year’s successful Christmas function at the Fruit Farm, a volunteer has yet to step forward to organise this year’s event.  

Volunteers should contact John Poulten.

Diamond Jubilee :

Despite requests for volunteers, no one has stepped forward to organise events or (in the case of ‘interest groups’ using the Village Hall)  respond to John Poulten’s letters of invitation.
· The only exception to this was Sue Jenkins, who volunteered to align an intended Village Hall fund raising quiz to coincide with the Jubilee.

· John Poulten observed that the 1953 Queen’s Coronation Booklet he had been leant  by Mr J Wright, (price 6d) featured events lasting an entire week and in Great Holland included bonfires, fireworks and Coronation Day Sports events on the Rectory green.

· John added that unless volunteers came forward soon (and with the lead times required to organise such events), the occasion would pass un-marked by the Village.

Paul Withams

Secretary


